GRAYS L.sRBOR FIRE PROTECTION DISTh.CT #2

Commissioners Meeting Minutes
Central Park Fire Station
12 March 2009 7:00-PM

The Commissioners meeting of Grays Harbor Fire Protection District #2 was called to order by
Commissioner Paul Dean. Meeting opened at 7:00 PM. Commissioners present: Commissioner
Dunjic. Also present: District Chief Dan Prater, Deputy Chiefs Frank Scherer, Lester Larry
Willis; Mike Hubbard, James Kuchciak and Tony Broten and Philip Oldham, Josh Ambrose,
John Delia, Adam Bigby, Mike Whittaker and Monty Mattson.

Motion was made by Commissioner Dean and seconded by Commissioner Dunjic to excuse
Commissioner Hensley due to illness.

Flag salute was called.
Agenda change: District Policy Review was tabled to the April meeting.

1. Motion was made by Dean and seconded by Dunjic to accept the Agenda with the above noted
change.
Unanimously carried

2. Motion was made by Dunjic and seconded by Dean to approve meeting minutes of 12
February 2009.
Unanimously carried

3. Secretaries report as of 28 February 2009. A beginning cash balance of $251,023.08;
receivables $124,765.29, payable vouchers $96,782.89, P/R $39,452.03; with a month end cash
balance of $145,553.45. The Petty Cash statement reported $988.10. Ambulance Account
balance is $2,156.58, with $2,013.60 in Ambulance refunds. The Investment Certificate Balance.
is $94,000.00; with Investment State Pool Balance of $9,000.00 totaling $103,000.00 in
Investments, $25,000.00 in the Equipment Reserve account.

Motion was made by Dunjic and seconded by Dean to accept the Secretaries Report as read.
Unanimously carried

4. Motion made by Dunjic and seconded by Dean to approve Resolution 2009-04 to reinvest
Expense Account for $94,000.00.
Unanimously carried

5. Ambulance report for month ending February 2009, monthly billing total of $32,872.00, YTD
billing $60,508.00, monthly revenue received $17,219.69, revenue received YTD $41,015.06.
Transports for the month: 31, YTD: 56, 23 down from last year. Subscription Program Revenue
YTD: $600.00.

6. Chief’s Report:

* New ambulance still on line for July.

*Water Rescue program plans a training session, Chief Prater talking with Chief North from
McClain about training, Chief is working with policies, there are still some liability issues to be
addressed. Discussion followed. Six people are interested in the program. District #5 has a few
interested. Cosmopolis have a few. Commissioner Dean stated you really need about thirteen



people to keep the program alive. Dean addressed Monty Mattson, gave Commissions support
and will stand be hind the program as long as it is safe for all.-

*Chief Prater and Commissioner Dunjic attended the Legislative Day in Olympia. They had the
opportunity to discuss key issues with the Legislators that the fire service is facing.

*Student Program; VFF Corey Luck has asked that the Commissioners consider opening this
program up to include Paramedic training. Commissioners asked how this would benefit
GHFD#2? They would like more information, cost and impact.

*Montesano Joint Meeting Letters were sent out. Montesano volunteers, their Local and our
Local have responded. Chief Walkington spoke with Public Safety Group and they are
concerned about a meeting before Commissioners and PSC have had a chance to meet and they
are angry because GHFD#2 pulled out of the RFA talks.

*Command Staff has asked the Commissioners to entertain the idea of doing a Commissioners
Bond to cover all our projects and the new ambulance at one time. This would come out of the
Budget each year around $35,000 a year payment for the next 10 years. Chief Prater has
requested more information from the County on a Commissioner Bond. Approximately
$227,500 plus cost of ambulance $285,000 could be needed. Chief will have more information
next month.

*March 27-April 2 Chief will be on vacation.

7. a. Policies tabled to April.

b. Montesano Report; much was talked about in the Chief’s report. Discussion followed.
Commissioner Dunjic would like to send a couple of people to the RFA Seminar at the end of
March 23rd in Vancouver. Deputy Chief Scherer asked why the Association received a letter to
be included with the Montesano talks and the Deputy Chiefs received no invite. Many times
they have been told that the Association is only the social side of the District, he felt the
Association should not have been included, Union group included but not Command Staff.
Commissioner Dean felt that this was a team effort and wanted to include all. Scherer still feels
that the Command Staff represents a group, they should have been included. Commissioner
Dean stated that everyone in the District will have a say. It will be a Team effort. Commission
will address Montesano’s issues as they come up.- We will wait to hear from their Board.

¢. Command Staff issues discussed in Chief’s report.

d. Commissioners were reminded of the WFCA Seminar in Ocean Shores on Saturday, March

21 at 8AM

8. New Business: :

a. Motion was made by Dunjic and seconded by Dean to Amend the 2009 Budget Resolution
2009-05; to move $26,799.00 from line 594.22.64.07 to 594.22.64.08. To correct error on
budget line item.

Unanimously carried

b. Motion was made by Dunjic and seconded by Dean to surplus items listed in Resolution
2009-06. Money made from the sale of tires will go back into Vehicle Maintenance fund.
Unanimously carried

9. At 7:38PM the Commissioners called an Executive Session with Chief Prater to discuss
Personnel Issues and Chief Prater’s Contract. The session will last 10 minutes. Present were
Commissioners Dean and Dunjic and Chief Prater.






